
 

 

 

May 26, 2017 

 

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. 

President of the Senate 

H–107 State House 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. President: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, I have vetoed 

Senate Bill 429 – Higher Education – Student Loan Notification Letter. 

 

This bill requires institutions of higher education that receive State funds to provide 

specified student loan information to each undergraduate enrolled in the institution 

who applies for federal student aid.  This bill also requires that such information be 

provided annually, with the student’s financial aid award notice. 

 

House Bill 509, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign Senate 

Bill 429. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Lawrence J. Hogan, Jr. 

Governor 




